The regular monthly meeting of Liberty Township Board of Supervisors was called to order by Supervisor Doug Sivers on October 6, 2022 at 7 p.m. Supervisors present: Doug Sivers, Dave Bailey. Alternate Secretary/Treasurer present: Janette Tiffany. Public present: Lori Raub, Dennis & Rachel Magargal, Cheryl Campbell, Jim Lindsey, Bill Bayne, Stacey Kalechitz, Lennie Kalechitz

Pledge of Allegiance was said.

<u>Public Comments</u> – Stacey Kalechitz reported that she met with some members from the Grange and they were grateful for the items and took most of them except for some items that will be in a display case in memory of the Grange. They would like the Grange quilt banner sign if it is found. Doug noted the upstairs of the Grange had been cleaned out and there was a discussion about advertising some items for free such as the church pews and the piano or contacting some people that might want the items. It was noted that Jack Taylor bought the Zion Church. Dave knows him and will see if he might want the church pews and piano before they are posted on Facebook for free.. Dennis Magargal asked about the activity on Mahoney Rd and Dave reported they are dredging at Belaire Lake.

<u>Minutes -</u> Lori Raub noted that the correction to the August 2022 minutes needs to be revised. She stated that Kevin Noonan noted that the garbage had been cleaned up at the property on Laurel Lake Rd across from the end of Mahoney Rd and it looked great. Dave made a motion to accept the September 2022 Meeting Minutes with the correction to the August 22 meeting minutes. Doug seconded.

Road Report Dave reported the following September 2022 activities: Fixed some roads (Lyons and Upper Rhiney) after the rain. Cleaned out sluices with the backhoe. Serviced plow trucks, Cut trees and brush. Lennie Kalechitz asked about repair of damaged plow truck. Dave reported the hood broke off the truck during the repair from rusted hinges and insurance will not cover it stating it is not related to accident. They are working on the repair and discussion followed about ability to plow township with 2 trucks and Dave reported they have it figured out and were plowing with 2 trucks last year. Doug noted that he will be a backup driver and will be learning the routes and will be able to plow if needed.

<u>Treasurer's Report</u> - Janette noted that Linda said the State Funds are low and she will tap into the Gas Funds to cover the bills when the funds are exhausted. Dave made motion to accept September 2022 Treasurer's Report, pay Bill List 10-2022 and pay any bills which are normally paid during the month and pay the payroll for October. Doug seconded.

Scheduled Public Input - None

Old Business - Doug stated the he is still waiting for the insurance proposal from PSATS.

<u>New Business</u> - Dave reported he submitted the paperwork for Dirt & Gravel Rd project for Upper Rhiney Creek Rd and it was approximately \$204,000. Discussion followed and the township will pay approximately \$8000 for cross pipes and driveway pipes etc. He tries to use local quarries also.

Meetings The Planning Commission Meeting is on Monday, October 17, 2022 and the 2022 Budget Meeting is on Wednesday, October 19, 2022 and the Susquehanna County Township Officials Convention is on Thursday, October 20, 2022 and the next Township meeting is on Thursday, November 3, 2022.

Correspondence - None

Check Signing The supervisors signed the checks presented for payment.

Adjournment Doug made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:28 p.m. Dave seconded.